Happy Valley Parents Club Meeting

May 15, 2014

Attendance

Henry Schwab

Alice Crumvine

Joe Netro

Jen White

Joe Madden

Everett Meisser

Laamie Young

Katie Freeman

Deb Finfer

Steve Seffinger

Annette Olson

Amelia Labbe
Sharon Buehrig

Sophia Ciotti

Nicole Lostrie

Jennifer Kuechle

Shaena Strubing

Call to order 7:03  PM

1. Approve March and April minutes – Approved


2. Redwoods Recap – Shaena Strubing
We made net $7950 + 500, with $2020  for endowment.
Already beginning to work on next year’s venue.

Looking for new locations for next year. If anyone has any good leads, let Shaena know. People are interested in returning to Redwoods “roots”.
Jen White notes that if we do return to “roots,” the logistics are significantly more complicated. We used to make more money. There was an auction. The event used to sell out.  It was scheduled earlier this year than in the past; it used to be the night before the B40 Pancake Breakfast. 

3. Principal’s Report – Michelle McKinny—removed from agenda

4. Kids Olympics – Joe Netro  (Handout)
Medals have arrived. They are similar to past ones.
Everett has been scouting to replace tarp in obstacle course.
Greg Green has volunteered to get bibs printed.
The sign-up is posted outside of Room 1. 

Deb volunteered to do Sign-up Genius.

Nicole and Amelia volunteered to fill water balloons and slice 50 oranges. Alice to get oranges donated.
Alice will bring water cooler and get cups from each class.
Jennifer: Did you go over the list of volunteers from the beginning of the year?
Lawn mowing needs to happen before set-up on 5th. Joe to talk to Michelle.
Banners: Can kids make them? Steve to talk to Ket.
Need someone to call B40 firefighters to see if they can be here at 11:30 AM.
Nicole needs the classroom ice cream cones made. She will organize the ice cream. Maryann’s, or Polar Bear may be an option.
Joe N. will have Michelle review memos that go out to families.
Goal is to finish event by 11:30 which allows for ten minutes per event.

5. Yearbook Distribution – Jennifer Kuechle presenting on behalf of Rebecca Pais
Discussion about the best way to handle yearbooks cost.
Vote to charge for $20 for one and $15 for second child, but everyone regardless of whether they paid or not, will receive a yearbook. Approved. 
Jen W. recommends that all emails go out through Constant Contact with paypal link etc. 

6. Budget/Fall 2014 fundraising letter introduced – Joe Madden (Handout)
The overall concept is to move away from constantly hounding people and instead have them make one commitment. Tax deduction is a benefit. Lots of discussion about this topic.

Laamie: We need to keep events to keep our community. 
Joe M: Goal to give credit for volunteering 
Sophia: Why don’t we just ask for $2000 and not give bonus “gifts.”
Everett: We’re going to just have to try it and evolve as needed. 
Jen White reviewed budget pie chart showing what PC pays for.
Joe M.: A lot of this is getting people to understand the budget. Raising awareness about what’s delivered via state, local money. 
Jen W.: Funding formula….over seven years, needy schools money goes up, we will go down.  
Sophia: Can we get fundraising metrics on each classroom? 
Joe N.: Every nickel raised for PC, goes to the classroom.  We should publicize this fact. 

7. Bi-laws reviewed  -- Jennifer K. suggests people review this, and come to the next meeting. Vote to move to June 5 meeting. Approved. No objections. 

8. Parents Club Board Member Nominations
Everett nominated for Treasurer position. Nomination approved. 

9. Open discussion/questions
a. Henry: Need to spread the word to get people to connect with Facebook Legacy group and to  get contact info. Emails from constant contact needs a blurb about the Legacy project.

b. Deb: PC website is moving to Weebly to make it easier for us to update.

Adjourned at 8:09 PM
Submitted by Annette Olson

